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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
by Mayor Mike Callahan  

 

Call 301-789-8009 to contact the Mayor.  The Mayorôs door at the Community Center is open to visitors on Monday evenings from 

7:30  to 9:30 PM, except holidays or if otherwise posted. 

Public Safety Day, What a Blast!  Thanks to the ef-

forts of Chief Robshaw, the entire Cheverly Police 

Department and neighboring community Public Safety 

organizations for hosting a fantastic Public Safety Day 

on September 21st.   There were more than 400 

Cheverly residents at Town Park enjoying food from 

Mission Barbeque, obstacle courses for children, a 

helicopter, vehicles, and so much more.   

 

More importantly it was an opportunity to meet your 

Public Safety team, and get to know them as individu-

als or ask them questions about their views or issues 

in the community.    

 

If you missed Public Safety Day, there is always next 

year or better yet stop by the next Cheverly “Street 

Meet” and meet the team and ask your questions! 

 

Sipping Locally! A big shout out to Annalisa Meyer 

and the Community Market Board for their efforts to 

put on the social event of the month!  Sip Locally was 

a great time.  Many local distilleries, breweries and 

wine vendors were on hand to provide samples; there 

was great entertainment and delightful snacks and des-

serts.  A wonderful time was had by all.  

 

Cheverly Signs MOU for New Motel near Wynd-

ham Gardens: The town recently signed a Memoran-

dum of Understanding (MOU) with a developer who 

plans to build a new hotel on the property where the 

Pointe @ Cheverly was planned to be built.    

 

The Town held initial conversations with the develop-

er and has insisted that the hotel be of a certain quality 

and meet standards of our community.   

 

A hotel is a great addition to our community.  Did you 

know that the Wyndham Hotel provides not only 

property tax, nut also over $70,000 in rental taxes an-

nually?   So a new hotel in Cheverly will add signifi-

cantly to our tax base at a location where we are cur-

rently generating no taxes.   

 

There is still a way to go, 5/6th’s of the property is 

owned by the county Redevelopment Authority 

(RDA).  Over the next couple of months the RDA, 

Cheverly and the developer will work on an agree-

ment that will allow the developer to purchase the 

property to build a hotel.  

 

 

Columbus Day       
 Monday,  

 October 9, 2017 

        Town Offices Closed   

          No Trash Pickup 



Mayors FYI continued...  

 

A New Look for Cheverly Row?  Well first of what 

exactly is Cheverly Row?  Cheverly Row is the shop-

ping center directly across from the Walgreens.  As 

mentioned previously in the Newsletter a new owner 

took control of the property 2 years ago.  That owner 

is now ready to move forward with a facelift and a 

potential pad site in the parking lot.   

 

The Town Council plans to hear from the owner in the 

September 28th Work Session, and looks forward to 

seeing the plans. While this is all very good news, 

please don’t expect to see a turnover in the businesses 

at the shopping center.  Businesses in these centers 

tend to sign very long leases, and even a turnover of 

ownership does not alter the lease terms.  

 

Let’s Talk Maglev:  Earlier this year the town hosted 

a presentation sponsored by Maryland Department of 

Transportation (MDOT) regarding the proposed Mag-

netic Levitating Train (Maglev) and its potential 

routes. The high-speed, superconducting magnetic 

levitation (SCMAGLEV) system is proposed by a pri-

vate company, Baltimore Washington Rapid Rail 

(BWRR).  The SCMAGLEV system would operate 

between Washington, DC, and Baltimore, Maryland, 

with only one stop at BWI Marshall Airport.  Given 

the Washington to Baltimore route Cheverly was inev-

itably near the all of the paths.  Most of the potential 

routes travel along Amtrak / CSX tracks by the Metro 

Station, however some routes utilize the BW Parkway.   

 

The routes can be found at: www.cityofbowie.org/

ImageRepository/Document?documentID=5483 

 

In October MDOT is hosting five meetings to solicit 

comments from citizens in affected communities. At 

these meetings you will be able to discuss the project 

with study team members and provide comments. If 

you cannot attend one of the meetings, you are en-

couraged to submit comments at any time through the 

website, www.bwmaglev.info, which will be updated 

to include all of the meeting materials.  

 

The schedule for the meetings is:  

October 14 (10:00 am - 1:00 pm) Bowie State Univer-

sity, 

 Student Center 14000 Jericho Park Rd, Bowie, MD 

20715  

October 16 (5:00 pm - 8:00 pm) Arundel High School,  

Cafeteria 1001 Annapolis Rd, Gambrills, MD 21054  

October 18 (5:00 pm - 8:00 pm) Catholic University 

of America, 

 Przybyla Center 620 Michigan Ave NE, Washington, 

DC 20064  

October 24 (5:00 pm - 8:00 pm) Laurel High School,  

Cafeteria 8000 Cherry Ln, Laurel, MD 20707  

October 25 (5:00 pm - 8:00 pm) Digital Harbor High 

School,  

Cafeteria 1100 Covington St, Baltimore, MD 21230 

 

 

Cheverly has sent a letter to MDOT and our elected 

representatives expressing our view that a meeting 

location should be added inside the beltway.  Howev-

er, I suspect there will not be a change in schedule.  

Please review the schedule and identify a time that 

you will be able to attend and comment.  



Mayors FYI continued...  

 

Some Thoughts about the Future Route of Maglev: 
At one time I believed that this was a lot to do about 

nothing.  I figured the expense of building and the po-

tential land acquisition and environmental studies 

would weigh down the effort, especially given the in-

credibly small benefit of getting from Washington to 

Baltimore in 15 minutes.   

 

However, recent events add momentum to the possi-

bility of this moving forward.  Most of the original 

work seemed to focus on a route that would use the 

Amtrak/CSX “right of way” but would create the need 

to purchase private lands in Bowie, Severn Park and 

elsewhere.  This seemed like significant hurdle with a 

tremendous public outcry.  

 

However, two events occurred during the 3rd week of 

September:  

1)     On September 21st Governor Hogan announced 

his desire to develop a Public Private Partnership 

that would expand Routes 495, 270 and 295 

(from Washington to Baltimore) and to pay for 

the project with Toll Lanes.  A key component of 

Governor Hogan’s program is for Maryland to 

work with the Department of Interior to transfer  

control of the Baltimore Washington Parkway 

from the Department of the Interior (National 

Park Service) to the State of Maryland.    

2)    Governor Hogan sent a letter to stating emphati-

cally that he would only support a Maglev route 

that could be built in existing “rights of way”.  

Many of the proposed routes have portions that 

require the purchase of private land.   

 

For years the National Park Service has fought any 

type of change along the Parkway, if the transfer of 

control occurs then I’d (this is my personal opinion) 

bet a fair sum of money that the Parkway will become 

the preferred route for the Maglev Train as it will pro-

vide a complete “right of way” directly to the Balti-

more Washington International and that “right of 

way” would already be under construction for the pur-

pose of expanding lanes on the Parkway.  

 

The Town Council will continue to monitor this situa-

tion, but we will need your help.  Please attend a 

Maglev meeting and give us your thoughts.  

 

Governor Hogan Announces Highway Expansion: 

As noted above, Governor Hogan announced plans to 

expand Route 450, 270 and the Baltimore Washington 

Parkway to add extra lanes.  Governor Hogan plans to 

enter a Public Private Partnership where private de-

velopers will pay for the highway expansion and will 

recoup their costs by placing tolls on the expanded 

lanes.   

 

Obviously expanding the Baltimore Washington Park-

way will have a significant impact on Cheverly.    To 

accomplish this the Department of Interior (National 

Park Service) has to agree to transfer ownership of the 

Parkway to the State of Maryland before anything can 

happen.  However, given the existing political climate 

and the fact that the Interior Department has already 

recommended reducing the size of some National 

Monuments the transfer of the Parkway is a very real 

possibility.    

 

If the Parkway is transferred to Maryland it is very 

likely that the Parkway will become the primary op-

tion for the Maglev train.  This of course adds another 

layer of concern.   I have already heard from many 

residents and the opinions vary greatly.  Many resi-

dents feel that the gridlock on the Parkway is untena-

ble and something has to be done and others simply 

feel that the Parkway should remain as is.   

 

While this whole process is in its infancy, please 

know the Town Council will be watching closely.   

 

Is Something Happening at the Craftsman Build-

ing? It is so important that we not get out in front of 

our headlights, but yes something is happening.  

Again, the Craftsman Building is a 185,000 SF build-

ing in the Cheverly Industrial Park that borders direct-

ly to the Cheverly Pool.   

 

The new owners of this property are working to make 

this building a venue for food, entertainment, classes, 

maker spaces and community building.   

 

An effort like this requires many things, zoning 

changes, investment, and patience.  It’s easy to talk 

about the end product, but it is critical that we under-

stand that the venue will grow organically depending 

on what “uses” are first adapters and what is allowa-

ble via zoning.    



 
Mayors FYI continued...  

 

The Town will work closely with the owners and the 

county to adapt zoning laws, but remember that it is 

the county that passes zoning laws not the Town.  

Good news on this front is that the County is already 

considering laws to allow food store and liquor sales 

in I-1 zoned areas.  They are also looking to allow 

performance studios in I-1.  These are positive chang-

es for the owners of Craftsman.   

 

Attendees of the “Sip Locally” event met with the Mid 

Pointe Brewery who is very excited about opening a 

Brew Pub at the site.  The owners of the building are 

also working to attempt to draw food trucks to store 

their vehicles here.  There are many other “irons in the 

fire” but as of this time it is still a work in progress.    

 

6301 Kilmer Update: Mike, What the heck is hap-

pening here? I have to admit this is a very fair ques-

tion.  Our current goal is to simply make the property 

safe and remove the fence so that folks can enjoy the 

Green Space.  This required us to cover an existing 

well, fill the fish pond with pea gravel to appropriate 

depth, run electricity to the garage and ensure the gar-

age is buttoned up, remove the home and do some 

grading to ensure proper footing.   

 

Each of these tasks are being performed by our Public 

Works Department in an effort to reduce costs.  Un-

fortunately, squeezing these tasks into the very busy 

Public Works Schedule has been a difficult.   We are 

in the last stages, and all of the big items have been 

accomplished.  We await the completion of electrical 

work, and some limited ground repair.   We look for-

ward it being available soon.  

 

Many residents continue to believe that this will be the 

site of a Dog Park.  This is NOT the case.  Due to the 

proximity to residences and the school property this 

was not an appropriate location.   Many residents also 

ask about synergies with the school system.  The 

Town will continue to talk to the school system about 

potential uses, however at this time there is no action 

on this front.   

 

This is the Time of Year to Plant a Free Tree: 
Folks, please consider planting a canopy tree in your 

yard.  Our Public Works Department will order your 

tree, and plant it in your yard all you need to do is add 

love.   

Call Public Works at (301) 773-2666 and get a tree 

this fall.  

 

The Town will continue to plant street trees in the tree 

boxes throughout town in an effort to replenish our 

tree canopy.  However, street trees face many prob-

lems such as lack of hydration, concrete barriers and 

lack of space to grow.  Trees planted in front yards are 

much more likely to succeed.   

 

Some residents have complained about the town plant-

ing trees in the tree boxes in front of their home.  

Please remember, these tree boxes (approximately 8 to 

11 feet from the curb)  are part of the right of way and 

the town  can plant in these areas.  We have worked 

with some residents and not planted in the tree box if 

that resident agrees to plant a tree in their yard instead.   

 

A Trust Act for Cheverly:  The Council will contin-

ue conversations regarding the Trust Act, in their Sep-

tember work session.  No discussions occurred in Au-

gust because our town attorney was unavailable to at-

tend.   

           

Many residents have asked “Will this change how the 

police department operates?”  As I understand, at this 

time this will not change how our force operates. To-

day, our Police Department does not require docu-

mentation from anyone.  

 

Other residents have asked “what happens to a felon 

who maybe undocumented?”  Again, the Cheverly 

Police Department does not get involved in documen-

tation.  However, please know that Cheverly like all 

surrounding municipalities does not have jail or hold-

ing facilities.  So when someone is arrested and de-

tained in a county facility that documentation status is 

very much considered.  At this point, a municipality 

has no control over the process.  

I have come to think of this as a front end process (our 

police departments) and a back end process (jails and 

holding facilities).  Most Police Departments I have 

spoken with (whether they have declared Sanctuary 

Status or not) do not require documentation from indi-

viduals at traffic stops, who call for assistance, or in 

any activity.  However, when an individual is detained 

and is placed in jail facility documentation is consid-

ered.    



Mayors FYI continued...  

 

The council has briefly discussed two options for 

moving forward on this matter either passing an ordi-

nance or a resolution.   An ordinance would have the 

effect of law, and while it simply would state the prac-

tice as it already is, many feel that this is needed.  An-

other option is for the Council to pass a resolution 

without an ordinance.  A resolution would voice the 

intent of the council.   

 

In the August newsletter I published a Question and 

Answer with Chief Robshaw regarding Cheverly’s 

existing policy.  Rather than reprint, I suggest you 

check it out on-line at http://www.cheverly-md.gov/

Pages/

CheverlyMD_Newsletters/08newsletter2017.pdf.   

 

The gist of the Q&A is that the Cheverly Police does 

not consider an individual’s documentation in the 

course of their activities.  To be clear, if an undocu-

mented individual needs help of any type from the 

Cheverly Police they should reach out to the police 

without any fear of reprisal.  

 

Feral Cats in our Community: Recently, the Town 

Council has received an increasing level of complaints 

about feral cats creating a nuisance in our community.    

The Council began discussions on this topic in their 

July meeting and invited Rodney Taylor from County 

Animal Control to the August work session to discuss.  

I would like to emphasize that Cheverly has many re-

sponsible feral cat caretakers in our community, how-

ever there are apparently some who are not.   

 

The following is a short description of the meeting.  I 

would like to thank Councilwoman MacKenzie who is 

working with residents to define the problem and pos-

sible solutions.  

 

Feral Cats are not considered domestic animals, how-

ever feral cats are subject to Trap, Neuter and Release 

(TNR) laws in Prince George’s County.  Therefore, 

any feral cat with a snipped ear (neutered) is allowed 

to be at large in our community.  

 

Cats with un-snipped ears (un-neutered) are not al-

lowed to be at large and are only allowed on leash or 

on the owner’s property.  If a cat with un-snipped ears 

is feral and is creating a nuisance the cat can be 

trapped with humane traps provided by the town or 

county and then returned to the county animal control.  

The goal of this activity would be to get the cat neu-

tered or returned to the owner.   

 

The Town Council will be considering policies over 

the next few months to determine how to best reduce 

the population of feral cats who have not been neu-

tered. Obviously one way to make this happen is to 

ensure these cats are neutered.  We will be exploring 

opportunities for partnering with organizations that 

provide these services as well as investigating technol-

ogies that prevent feral cats from entering property 

where they are not wanted.   

 

If you would like to participate in this process please 

contact Elizabeth MacKenzie at councilmember-

ward6@cheverly-md.gov or contact your town coun-

cilmember with your opinions and ideas. 

 

Climate Change Resolution:  As a Maryland Munic-

ipality that has attained the status of a Sustainable 

Community, the council has displayed a desire to sign 

on to the organization’s proclamation regarding Cli-

mate Change.   The Town has shown consistent pro-

gress to meet the goals of Sustainable Maryland and to 

reduce the energy consumption and carbon footprint 

of the town.  In effect the Town Council believes Sci-

ence is Science!  

 

This was introduced in the September Town Meeting, 

and read three times prior to passage.  You can find 

the current version of the resolution on the Town 

Website.   

 

Curbside Composting: Cheverly has a very backyard 

composting program, and everyone is encouraged to 

purchase a composter from Public Works for a re-

duced price.  Peg and I have been composting for six 

years and we are shocked by the reduction in the trash 

we bring to the curb.  And yes, there are no negative 

impacts such as odors or animals.   

 

However, not everyone wants to compost in their 

backyard, due to space and other concerns.  For these 

people, our resident composting expert Doug Alexan-

der is attempting to get a curb side composting pro-

gram going.  The program would be simple, for a 

small one-time fee the town would provide you a 

counter top container and a 10 gallon receptacle to 

place your compostable waste in.  Once a week you 

would take it to the curb and public works will pick it 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov/Pages/CheverlyMD_Newsletters/08newsletter2017.pdf
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/Pages/CheverlyMD_Newsletters/08newsletter2017.pdf
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/Pages/CheverlyMD_Newsletters/08newsletter2017.pdf
mailto:councilmemberward6@cheverly-md.gov
mailto:councilmemberward6@cheverly-md.gov


RECYCLING TOTALS  August 2017 
 

Curb Recycling - 44.93 tons  

Electronic Recycling - 0 

Appliances - 1 

TOWN MEETINGS & WORKSESSIONS 
Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 

 

ACTIONS TAKEN  

 

Town Meeting -  September 14, 2017  

 

 CM Riazi to support a letter for a grant for the 

Port Town’s Community Development Corporation 

for Quincy Run. Seconded CM El-

dridge.  Approved 6-0. 
 CM MacKenzie I would like to make a motion 

for a budget adjustment in the amount of $40,000 

to the consultant line item for a traffic study Se-

conded CM Eldridge.  Approved 6-0. 

 CM Eldridge I would make a motion to author-

ize the Town Staff to initiate a contract with Nel-

son/Nygaard for a traffic study.  Seconded CM 

MacKenzie.  Approved 6-0. 
 

Worksession -  September 28, 2017 

  

TENTATIVE AGENDA 

 

Town Meeting -  October 12, 2017  

 

Worksession -  October 26, 2017 

 

 

Mayors FYI continued...  

 

To start the program we need at least 100 residents to 

join to make it cost effective and efficient for our Pub-

lic Works staff.  If you are interested please call Pub-

lic Works at 301-773-2666.  

  

Friday Night Trash?  Please No!  A long standing 

Cheverly Policy is that trash and yard waste should 

not be placed on the curb over the weekend, so that 

our neighborhood looks great.  However, on occasion 

a resident will put trash or yard waste out on Friday 

after trash pick-up and it sits all weekend.   

 

Public Works picks up this trash late Friday afternoon, 

but charges a $25 fee for the service.   Please don’t 

leave your trash or yard waste on the curb on Fridays 

as no one wants to look at it all weekend.    

Want a safe place to conduct an internet 

transaction? Don’t wat to conduct an in-

ternet transaction at your residence? A 

space in front of the Cheverly Community 

Center, neat the police department, has 

been designated for transactions. It is a neu-

tral site and it is under video surveillance . 

Look for the sign along the curb to park 

and conduct transactions. 

Street Lights in Cheverly 
 

PEPCO services streetlights in Prince George’s 

County on the County and Cheverly roadways. 

If you need to report a street light, please call 

Pepco Customer Service at 1-877-PEPCO-62 (1-

877-737-2662). Residents are encouraged to visit 

(www.pepco.com). Click on the option CON-

NECT WITH US: REPORT A STREET LIGHT 

OUTAGE, and make sure to have the address and 

pole number to the light that is out and an email 

address as Pepco dies reply to notify that they have 

received the complaint.  



   Message from the Chief             

   Buddy Robshaw    

   (policechief@cheverly-md.gov).   

 

   CHEVERLY PUBLIC SAFETY  

   DAY - SEPTEMBER 21, 2017: By 

   the use of counters and other measur-

ing devices, attendance for this year’s event totaled more than 

500 residents, officers, and volunteers. Wow! Thank you to eve-

ryone who attended and made this event memorable, with a spe-

cial thanks to the following: 

 

Mission Barbeque – Food and Serving 

Cheverly Pepsi Cola Bottling Company – Water 

United States Park Police – Aviation Division – Helicopter 

United Stated Secret Service – K9 (Explosives detection dog) 

Prince George’s County Police – Patrol Vehicle 

Maryland National Park Police – Motor unit 

Calvert County Sheriff’s Office - D.A.R.E. vehicle 

University of Maryland Police – Motor unit 

Prince George’s County Fire Department – Bomb squad 

Hyattsville City Police – HUMVEE vehicle, Patrol Vehicle 

 

THEFT FROM AUTOMOBILES – While crime has continued 

to decrease over the last several years, we have continued to ex-

perience theft from automobiles. Remember to lock vehicles and 

park in well-lit areas when possible. In addition, if you see some-

one looking into vehicles, or pulling vehicle door handles, be 

sure to call our Tip-Line at 301-789-5090.  

 

TEXTING AND HAND HELD TELEPHONE USE WHILE 

DRIVING – It has been illegal to text or operate a hand held 

cellular telephone while operating your vehicle on the traveled 

portion of the road (including waiting at traffic lights or stop 

signs) since 2012. Texting and/or  holding a telephone or other 

communications device is a primary offense, which means that 

these violations are enforceable by the police regardless of 

whether there is another violation or not. Despite repeated warn-

ings about texting or using hand held communication devices, the 

CPD write summons for these violations every day. Current re-

search indicates that texting or talking on a cell telephone causes 

the same distracted driving that is also associated with driving 

while intoxicated or driving under the influence. 

 

RESIDENTS DO MAKE THE DIFFERENCE – For years 

now I have been touting the importance of community partner-

ships between residents and their police and how this association 

goes a long way towards making Cheverly safer! You must re-

member L.E.W.D. (Lock Every Window and Door), C-PACT 

(Cheverly – Police and Citizens Together), and any of the other 

successful partnership ventures, were put in place to ultimately 

reduce or deter crime. What makes these associations so special, 

however, are the individual residents who participate. 

  

WE NEED YOUR VEHICLE DONATIONS – I want to thank 

all of you who responded to my recent requests for vehicles. As 

always, all donated cars and trucks are towed for free and those 

that are not in good condition are scrapped and the scrap money 

added to the Department’s equipment account. The Department 

is still looking to convert some of our donated vehicles to surveil-

lance uses. Please keep us in mind if you want to donate a used 

vehicle or if you just wanted to get rid of a vehicle that is passed 

its prime.  

 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS – 

Police Emergency    9-1-1 

Police Nonemergency Calls for Dispatch (301) 352-1200 

Cheverly Police – Main Line  (301) 341-1055 

Cheverly Police (Night/Weekend Only) (301) 789-5090 

Cheverly Police Facsimile  (301) 341-0176 

Cheverly Photo Enforcement  (240) 770-7641 

Alley Cat Towing (Towing Vendor) (301) 864-0323 

Cheverly Investigators   (301) 789-8551 

     (301) 852-0537 

  

Crime Report for AUGUST 2017 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

08/01/17 1717 hrs Theft (under $100) 3200 Tremont Ave 

08/04/17 1930 hrs Theft (under $1000) 5800 Landover Rd 

08/04/17 0025 hrs Theft (under $100) 6400 Landover Rd 

08/04/17 1442 hrs Theft (shoplifting) 6500 Landover Rd 

08/05/17 0400 hrs Theft from Auto 4800 Lydell Rd 

08/07/17 0925 hrs Theft (under $1000) 5800 Annapolis Rd 

08/07/17 0848 hrs Assault Domestic 2800 64th Ave 

08/08/17 2120 hrs Auto Theft 5600 Euclid St 

08/09/17 0204 hrs Auto Theft 5600 Inwood St 

08/09/17 1130 hrs Theft from Auto 
Kilmer St & Landover 
Rd 

08/09/17 1452 hrs Theft (shoplifting) 6000 Arbor St 

08/09/17 2040 hrs Assault Domestic 6300 Landover Rd 

08/10/17 0036 hrs Robbery 6000 Arbor St 

08/11/17 1931 hrs Vandalism 6600 Oak St 

08/13/17 1500 hrs Vandalism 6200 Lombard St 

08/16/17 0635 hrs Theft from Auto 6400 Inwood St 

08/16/17 0845 hrs Theft from Auto 3000 Laurel Ave 

08/16/17 1948 hrs Theft from Auto 3000 Laurel Ave 

08/16/17 2117 hrs B&E (Residential) 5700 Monroe St 

08/17/17 1700 hrs Assault Domestic 6000 Forest Rd 

08/20/17 1734 hrs Assault Domestic 2500 Wayne Pl 

08/21/17 0244 hrs Assault Domestic 6300 Landover Rd 

08/21/17 1212 hrs Fraud (Theft) N/A 

08/22/17 0900 hrs Vandalism 2700 Belleview Ave 

08/22/17 1515 hrs Theft (under $1000) 6300 Landover Rd 

08/23/17 1130 hrs Theft (under $100) 6100 State St 

08/24/17 1136 hrs Theft (under $1000) 5600 Greenleaf Rd 

08/24/17 1202 hrs Theft (shoplifting) 6500 Landover Rd 

08/24/17 1637 hrs Theft (under $100) 6400 Landover Rd 

08/25/17 0838 hrs Theft from Auto 2500 Lake Ave 

08/25/17 0950 hrs Theft from Auto 2800 Laurel Ave 

08/26/17 1922 hrs Theft (shoplifting) 6000 Arbor St 

08/28/17 2007 hrs Theft (under $1000) 6400 Landover Rd 

08/30/17 1444 hrs Theft from Auto 3300 Belleview Ave 

08/31/17 0630 hrs Auto Theft 3100 Cheverly Ave 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov


 

 

 

 

   

Community Bulletin Board 

 

FALL FLEA MARKET 

 
The Fall Flea Market will be on Saturday, October 

14; from 8:30am to 2 pm at the Town Building. 

Come rain or shine - the event is indoors! Try to 

come early for the best selections. There will be 

plenty of bargain, good food and fresh baked goods 

for sale. The Woman’s Club will have their won-

derful chicken salad sandwich's again. Come on 

down for lunch! 

Cheverly Recreation Council 

 

October meeting will be on Tuesday, Octo-

ber 24th at 8pm in the conference room at 

the Town Building. The topic of discussion 

will be there children's Halloween Party and 

were looking for new classes.  
 

Halloween Parade and Party 

 

The annual Halloween parade and party, 

sponsored by the Recreation Council, will 

be on Saturday, October 28th and 11:30am. 

The parade will start at Gast Park a 

11:15am and proceed down Parkway and up 

Forest Road to the Town Building. Parents 

are invited to come in costume and join in 

the fun! There will be crafts for the children 

to make and take home and refreshments. 
 

Progressive Cheverly 
 

Please join us Thursday, October 5th, 7 pm: Fo-

rum on Fair Elections in Maryland. How does 

money adversely affect the democratic process and 

what can be done to limit the power of money in 

elections? Learn about current efforts to control 

spending on local elections, gerrymandering of 

elections in Maryland and more. Speakers: Damon 

Effingham, Legal and Policy Director, Common 

Cause Maryland and Suchitra Balachandran, Chair, 

Our Revolution Prince George's, a member of the 

Fair Election Prince George's Coalition. Hoyer Ed-

ucation Center (cafeteria), 2300 Belleview Ave. 

(Parking Available), Cheverly. Light refreshments 

will be served. Sign language interpreters are avail-

able upon request. Contact 

chair@progressivecheverly.org. 

 

Responding to Bigotry. Progressive Cheverly is-

sued a statement regarding the blatant display of 

white supremacy and anti-semitism in Char-

lottesville last month. You can read our statement 

at progressivecheverly.org. In future events, Pro-

gressive Cheverly will continue to look at various 

ways that racism is continually affecting our com-

munity.             

Haunted Hike: Cheverly Scouts will con-

duct their Sixth Annual Haunted Hike Sat-

urday October 28th, 6-9pm starting at the 

Cheverly Town Park Pavilion.  The Haunt-

ed hike is a quarter-mile hike in woods dec-

orated with spooks for Cheverly chil-

dren.  The event is a free community ser-

vice by the scouts.  Take the hike after sun-

set w/o a flash-light if you dare.  A reading 

of the Legend of Sleepy Hollow by fire-

light at 8:30pm.  Kids encouraged to wear 

their Halloween costumes and come pre-

pared for frights! Refreshments availa-

ble.  Cheverly Scouts are sponsored by 

American Legion Post #108.  See Scout-

master Dave (202) 744-7100 to join. 

mailto:chair@progressivecheverly.org


COME IF YOU DARE 
CHEVERLY SCOUTS PRESENT THE  

HAUNTED HIKE 

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 28TH, 6-9PM 

EVENT IS FREE FREE 

BUT A DONATION IS APPRECIATED 

ALSO, REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE FOR PURCHESE 

CHEVERLY TOWN PARK PAVILIAN 

DONõT BE AFRAID AT WHAT YOU FIND AT THE END 
YOU CAN ONLY DIE ONCE! 



Cheverly American Legion Family 

The Cheverly American Legion Family is a vibrant and growing group of men and women who share an interest in supporting vet-

erans, military service members and their families, youth, and our community. 

The Cheverly American Legion will collect winter coats and blankets this year, to benefit veterans and veteran organizations. Items 

can be dropped off Tuesday through Sunday, between 4:30pm and 9:00pm. 

The Legion is also collecting money for Hurricane Relief, with funds to go to the National Emergency Fund, where your donation 

helps displaced veterans in the aftermath of a natural disaster. 

POW/MIA Flag Raising - Sunday, October 1, 2017 - Beginning this date the State of Maryland will fly the POW/MIA flag on 

all state buildings where the US flag is flown.  Cheverly American Legion will join the State and once again fly the  POW/MIA 

flag at Legion Park and at Post 108.  There will be a brief ceremony at 10am on October 1st at Legion Park to raise this flag.  All 

are welcome. 
The 108 Music Series Presents Fast Eddie and the Slow Pokes - September 30th from 8pm to 11pm 
Serving up a menu of award-winning blues, soul, and rock’n’roll. They were semi-finalists at the 2017 International Blues Chal-

lenge. Their mix of originals and covers stretches from West Coast swing to classic Chicago blues and Memphis soul. The band’s 

music will get you out of your seat and on your feet. For tickets, stop by the Dugout or visit www.The108MusicSeries.com 

New Year’s Eve Black and White Ball – December 31, 2017 

Celebrate New Year’s Eve 2017 in style (Truman Capote style) at the Cheverly American Legion in the Ross -Tayman 

Hall! $25 per person, includes music by DJ, light hors devours, photo booth, and a champagne toast. Cash bar, Gift 

Basket Raffles, and more. Doors open at  8:30pm. 21 and older. Free parking.  

Second Friday St. Ambrose Men’s Club Game Night - Friday, September 8th, 8:00PM, Dugout 

Join the men of the Cheverly American Legion and St. Ambrose Men’s club for pool, darts, and cards. 

Third Friday Ladies’ Night - Friday, September 15, 7:30 PM, Dugout 

All are welcome. Light refreshments served. Beer, Wine, and special theme drink available for purchase. Remember, Ladies Nights 

are not for ladies only! 

Clean up and Set up the Hall - Cheverly American Legion Hall - Wednesdays 7:30 pm 

Members of the American Legion, SAL and ALA meet to get the Legion Hall ready for the weekend events. 

Friday Night Queen of Hearts Game - Fridays, 7:30 PM, Cheverly American Legion Dugout 

Try your luck at finding the Queen of Hearts on the board of 54 cards. One drawing each week until the Queen of Hearts is found. 

Must be a Cheverly American Legion, Son of the American Legion, or American Legion Auxiliary member to play. Raffle tickets 

for sale in the Dugout daily, 4:00 PM – 10:00PM, up to the drawing. 
  

 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 Membership 
($35/year): The Legion is open to men and women who 

are serving or have served at least one day of active 

duty in the Armed Forces of the United States during 

time of war.  Find eligibility dates, application form and 

documentation requirements at http://

CheverlyAmericanLegion.org or contact Joseph Pruden 

(301) 602-2117. 

  
Next Executive Committee meeting– 
Tuesday, October 10 at 7:30 pm. 
 

Next General Membership Meeting: 
Monday, November 20, 2017 at 7:30 pm. 

Cheverly American Legion Auxiliary Membership ($25/year; Jr. $5/

year): The ALA is open to women veterans and women service mem-

bers, and to many women whose family member is/was a veteran or 

service member. If you are interested in joining us or learning about the 

American Legion Auxiliary, email us at cheverlyauxiliary@gmail.com. 

  
Next Executive Committee Meeting: 
October 3, at 7PM 
  
Next General Membership Meeting: 
October 3, 7:30 – 9:00 
Cheverly American Legion Hall 

Sons of the American Legion (SAL) Membership ($20/year): The SAL is made up of men and boys of all ages whose parents or 

grandparents served in the United States military and who are eligible for membership in The American Legion. All who would 

like to know more about the Sons are welcome to attend the general meeting. For meeting date and time or more information, 

please email at SAL@CheverlyAmericanLegion.com . 

http://www.The108MusicSeries.com
http://CheverlyAmericanLegion.org
http://CheverlyAmericanLegion.org
mailto:cheverlyauxiliary@gmail.com
mailto:SAL@CheverlyAmericanLegion.com
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Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 

October Monthly Meeting 

 

Date: Monday, October 1, 2017 Time: 7:30-9:00 p.m. 

Location: Large Conference Room, Cheverly Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 

 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly greening efforts and plan next steps and new initiatives. In 

implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee is work-

ing on projects in education, planning, and research. 

 

All are welcome to join us! Contact sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting agenda. 

Explore the Wilderness Next Door -- Boyd Park, Cabin Branch, Lower Beaverdam Creek 

 

Cheverly has five natural areas awaiting your discoveries. Leave the car in the driveway – you can get there by 

bike or on foot. 

 

The largest of Cheverly’s natural areas, the Boyd Park-Cabin Branch Hub, includes the flood-plains of Lower 

Beaverdam Creek and Cabin Branch, and Boyd Park. The floodplains preserve the largest patches of wild-

flowers in Cheverly, perhaps only because they are mostly inaccessible for much of the year. The creeks sup-

port species found only around water, such as ducks, herons and kingfishers, beavers, and even the occasional 

otter. Boyd Park contains a small patch of hardwoods, a hard surface ADA accessible fitness path, a playing 

field and picnic area, and the Cheverly Community Gardens. The floodplain is already under federal protec-

tion, but its vegetation is severely threatened by invasive species. 

 

A combination of paved and natural-surface trails and roads allows you to explore Cabin Branch. Boyd Park is 

owned by the Town of Cheverly; most of the remainder of the route is M-NCPPC land. 

  

From the parking lot at Boyd Park, on 64th Avenue, walk toward a wooden fence, then turn right on a U-

shaped paved walking/fitness trail. Beyond the fence you will be able to spot Cabin Branch downhill on your 

left. Continue along the trail as it leaves the stream, passing pawpaws and mature hickory trees, as well as 

May Apples and Jack-in-the-Pulpit in spring. The trail will bring you back to the parking lot. 

  

Walk north along 64th Avenue to the bridge crossing Cabin Branch.Turn west onto a natural-surface desire 

path just south of the stream and follow it to Trent Street. Follow Trent Street and continue nearly straight, 

entering a woods road. The road ends at a Pepco right-of-way; you will see the row of power line poles.Turn 

right and continue to Lower Beaverdam Creek. Look  upstream to your right; you will see where Cabin 

Branch enters Lower Beaverdam Creek. 

 

Learn more about this and our other natural areas at www.greencheverly.org. 

http://www.greencheverly.org
http://www.greencheverly.org
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Cheverly Village ï whatôs it worth? 

How affordable is it? The Village is committed to being affordable for eve-

ryone in Cheverly. Membership fees are set according to a sliding scale re-

flecting household income. For example, someone living alone with an an-

nual income up to $30,000 would pay only $90 for a year’s membership; 

while the same person with income above $50,000 would pay $450 per year.   

What are its benefits?  Member benefits include rides to doctors or stores, help with small tasks around the 

house and yard, assistance with a computer or cell phone, helpful information about government programs and 

neighbor-recommended businesses, home visits and respite support for caregivers, as well as social activities 

and presentations. Members have the assurance that one phone call will bring help or advice from a friendly, 

understanding service coordinator. 

How do its benefits compare with commercial services?  Some examples: the minimum for a round trip by 

Uber to Washington Hospital Center, Bowie, or Bethesda would run $30, $42 or $72, respectively; and a long-

er trip such as Annapolis or Gaithersburg would cost $80 or $110. For a minor repair or help organizing a 

closet, handymen or “taskers” in our area advertise hourly rates of $60 or more with a two-hour minimum.  

There is no fee for Cheverly Village services. 

Why does the Village charge anything? After all, we are a 501(c)(3) nonprofit and services are provided by 

unpaid volunteers. Member fees and donations cover: liability insurance to protect members and volunteers; 

training for volunteers; membership in related groups that help us improve member services; outreach costs, 

such as for the website and space use; and, soon, some office services and part-time staff.  

What about the intangibles? While Uber or Lyft will drive you to an address, the Village provides a caring 

companion who will see to it that you find your doctor’s office, will bring you home immediately afterward 

and provide companionship along the way.  Although a commercial service can deliver meals while you’re 

home recovering from surgery, a Village volunteer will provide a friendly visit along with your meal. No dol-

lar value can capture the fun and fellowship of Game Night Potlucks and other Village social activities.  

All together, Cheverly Village members receive the companionship and support to remain in our homes as 

valued, active members of the community as we face the uncertainties of aging. That is priceless.  

To learn how to become a Cheverly Village member or volunteer, or how to make a tax-deductible contribu-

tion, please call us at (240) 770 1033, write us at village@cheverlyvillage.org, or check out 

www.cheverlyvillage.org.     

-- Teresa Williams and Diane La Voy, for Cheverly Village Board of Directors 
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Spellman PTA Update – October 2017 
This school year is off to a fantastic start! Our officers for 2017-18 are: 

Miriam Mengers, President; Daniel Bellamy and Irma Argueta, Vice Presidents; Lowri De Jager, Treasurer; and Giselle 

Richards, Secretary. Please feel free to contact any of us with questions about Spellman Elementary and 

PTA activities at spellmanpta@gmail.com. 

 

October Events: 

Wednesday, October 4, 6:30-8pm - PTA Meeting - For our first PTA meeting of the year, we will break out into com-

mittees to discuss ways that everyone can get involved in helping the school. The meeting will be held at Spellman in 

the Multi Purpose Room. All are welcome. 

 

Friday, October 27, 6:30-8:30pm - Monster Mash Family Dance - It’s one of our favorite annual traditions! Bring the 

kids – and yourselves! – in costume and party with us. Prizes are awarded for the best costumes. Snacks and glow brace-

lets will be available for purchase. Admission: $2/person ($10 maximum per family) at the door. 

 

Turkey Trot Registration is Open! 

The Cheverly Turkey Trot 5K Run and 1K Fun Run/Walk is a terrific tradition and a fun way to spend Thanksgiving 

morning. 5K registration is $30 before Nov. 13 and the proceeds support Gladys Noon Spellman students and the 

Cheverly Food Pantry: http://www.webscorer.com/register?raceid=113982 

 

Volunteers Needed! Do you have some free time and an interest in supporting our neighborhood public school? There 

are many ways that you can get involved, including gardening/landscaping, grant writing, and volunteering in the class-

room or during lunchtime. If you're interested please contact us at spellmanpta@gmail.com. 

 

Earn $$ for Spellman while doing your everyday shopping! It's easy. Online or in stores, you can support Spellman Ele-

mentary in these ways: 

Amazon Smile: Link your Amazon account with Spellman Elementary and earn money for the school each time you 

make a purchase. Visit https://smile.amazon.com. Sign into your Amazon account and search for Spellman PTA. 

Box Tops for Education: Look for the pink "Box Tops for Education" label on hundreds of participating grocery prod-

ucts, clip them out and drop them off at the main office at Spellman. The school will receive 10 cents for each Box Top 

collected!   

 

Like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/GNSPTA! And follow us on Twitter! @GNSPTA 

The Woman's Club - We are beginning to raise funds for Peace Camp 2018. Our first effort is the October 14 

Flea Market. We will sponsor the kitchen, offering our famous chicken salad sandwiches along with hot 

dogs, chips and drinks. We will also have a "flea" table where all items are sold for a donation. The event is on 

Saturday, October 14 at the Community Center from 8:30 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

You can help by buying and enjoying our food and "fleas"! 

 

You can also help by becoming a member and paying dues. Pay with cash or check when you buy your chick-

en salad sandwich at the Flea Market. Dues are $25 an individual or $35 a family. 

You can contribute by helping us network with other clubs and organizations in town. Work with your group 

to sponsor a fundraiser for Peace Camp scholarships. 

 

PEACE CORNER - Attend a Peace Circle - Monday, October 23 and Monday, November 27 at the Langs 

(6424 Forest Road). The Circles are conducted by MJ & Jerry Park, founders and directors of Little Friends 

for Peace (www.lffp.org). 

 

Next Meeting - Monday, November 13 at 7 p.m. at the Community Center. 

mailto:spellmanpta@gmail.com
http://www.webscorer.com/register?raceid=113982
mailto:spellmanpta@gmail.com
https://smile.amazon.com/
http://www.facebook.com/G
http://www.lffp.org


Cheverly Garden Club       
 

The next meeting is October 16th on the fourth floor Cheverly United Methodist Church. We 

will start at 6:30 PM to work on our Pumpkin Floral Arrangements. You must bring a pump-

kin either natural or one that can hold water. We provide the Oasis and flowers. You are asked 

to look in your own yards/gardens for additions to the arrangements. It is free for members and 

$5 for guests. NOTHING TOO LARGE please. Our speaker at 7:30 PM will be Diane Beedle. 

Diane won a Grant from the garden club when she applied in 2016. Her specialty is Natural 

Material woven baskets. Her work is beautiful and she actually traveled to the Eastern Shore to 

collect materials and further her expertise by using the GRANT.  

 

Remember, you too are eligible to win and use the GRANT BY CONTACTING A MEMBER 

AND FILLING OUT THE FORM. One of our past winners won a collected $1000 by apply-

ing also under our sponsorship to the NCAGC.  Want to know more....ask a member. Enjoy 

the FALL LEAVES and remember to compost yourself or rake for the town to collect.  Our 

last speaker Dr. Dirt gave us lots of information  and lots to look forward to in our county and 

state  and OUR YARDS.  

Community Bulletin Board 

NEWS FROM SAINT AMBROSE CATHOLIC CHURCH AND SCHOOL 

 

Spanish Young Adults Bible Study 
 

Join us for weekly Bible Study in Spanish on Wednesdays at 7pm. Open for ages 19-35 single or married. For 

more information call the rectory at 301-773-9300 and ask for Alex or visit sacheverly.org 

 

St. Ambrose Parish Sunday Community Potluck Brunch 
You and your family are  invited  to a potluck brunch at Saint Ambrose Parish on Sunday, October 22nd fol-

lowing the 10 AM mass. (Approx 11-12:30pm)    All are welcome in our parish community and we encourage 

you to bring a neighbor or friend with you. I hope you will join us for food and fellowship!  You will find a 

link to rsvp on our homepage.  

 

Women's Bible Study 
St. Ambrose has kicked off our fall Bible Study.  All women are invited to join us for a morning of study and 

fellowship.  We will look to deepen our relationship with our Lord Jesus Christ through the reading of scrip-

ture and inspired discussion.  Books will be provided & there will be a playroom for the kids - children of all 

ages are welcome!  We will be meeting every Monday 9:30-11:30 at 2800 64th Ave in Cheverly.  Email or 

call Laura Decena with any questions: lkdecena@gmail.com or 510-305-5545.  

Halloween Family Fun Night! 
Saturday Oct 28th is Halloween Family Fun night from 6-9pm in the St. Ambrose school gym.  Tickets must 

be purchased in advance from the school office --- $8 for adults and $7 for kids.  (open to ages 5th grade and 

below).  Kids are encouraged to dress up, play games and there is even a kids haunted house throughout the 

school.  Dinner is included in the ticket price.  if you have any additional questions, you can call the school 

office at (301) 773-0223.  All are welcome!   
 

tel:(301)%20773-9300
http://sacheverly.org/
mailto:lkdecena@gmail.com
tel:510-305-5545
tel:(301)%20773-0223
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Cheverly United Methodist Church (CUMC) is 

pleased to invite you to join us in celebrating our 75th An-

niversary. Throughout the month of October, CUMC will 

host guest speakers that will give sermons on “Finding 

Your Way Back to God”.  

 

CUMC (formerly known as Cheverly Community Church) 

first began its services in 1942 and has been an integral 

part of the town ever since. Cheverly UMC is committed to 

providing its congregation with an enlightening and uplift-

ing message on God’s plan and role in your life. The 

church aims “to show Christ’s love for us by welcoming 

all, worshipping joyfully, sharing our faith, and serving 

others”.  Come as you are and join CUMC in commemo-

rating 75 years of working together as a family to embody 

God’s unconditional love and acceptance.  

 

The first guest addressing the congregation on October 1st 

will be the illustrious Bishop LaTrelle Easterling. Easter-

ling is the first female, and first African-American female, 

to lead the established Baltimore-Washington United 

Methodist Conference. This Indiana native worked in hu-

man resources and as an attorney before being ordained a 

Deacon in 1995 and an Elder in 1997. She served at Union 

UMC in Boston’s historic South End, Pearl Street UMC in 

Brockton, Mass., and Old West Church, UM, in Boston. 

From 2012 to 2016, she oversaw 57 congregations as su-

perintendent of the Metro Boston Hope District in the New 

England Conference. In 2016, she was named Dean of the 

Cabinet in the New England Conference. 

 

During her ministry, Bishop Easterling served as co-chair 

of the Board of Global Ministries, and as a delegate to the 

2012 and 2016 General and Jurisdictional Conferences. 

She is a teacher, published author, and speaker. She is de-

scribed as an inquisitive, collaborative and transformation-

al leader. 

 

On October 15th, the noteworthy Reverend Richard “Dick” 

Stetler will be behind the pulpit. Dick Stetler was born in 

Pennsylvania, but grew up in Maryland.  He returned to 

Pennsylvania to earn his Bachelor of Arts degree at Al-

bright College. He went on to Wesley Theological Semi-

nary, in the District of Columbia, for his Masters Degree in 

Sacred Theology.  Dick was ordained and became a United 

Methodist minister.  From 1968 to 1980, Dick served as 

the Associate Minister at Cheverly UMC alongside his fa-

ther, Dr. Roy Stetler. Reverend Stetler also served as a 

Minister at St. Matthew's United Methodist Church in 

Bowie, Maryland, Capitol Hill United Methodist Church in 

Washington, DC, and Arden United Methodist Church in 

Martinsburg, West Virginia. In January 2011, he began 

serving as the minister for Centenary United Methodist 

Church in Bermuda. It is an honor to have the reverend 

back at the church for the anniversary celebration.  

 

The final speaker of the month to join CUMC on October 

22nd will be the admirable Reverend Gerard Green. Green 

has served in Extension Ministry since 2011 as a staff pas-

tor and pastoral counselor at Asbury Methodist Village, a 

continuing care retirement community in Gaithersburg. 

Prior to that, he served for 13 years at Epworth UMC in 

Gaithersburg and Metropolitan UMC in Severn. Before 

entering the ministry, we worked for 34 years as an educa-

tor and counselor in the Howard County Public School 

System. Green is also a licensed clinical professional coun-

selor. He earned his doctoral degree from Loyola Universi-

ty in Maryland. He has two Masters degrees from Boston 

College and a Masters of Divinity degree from Wesley 

Theological Seminary. 

 

As former members, friends of the church, and everyone in 

between find their way back to Cheverly UMC for the an-

niversary, our guests will discuss the ways in which you 

can  find your way back God, no matter how far you 

strayed or for how long – this is a message you won’t want 

to miss.  

 

The celebration continues with the Cheverly United Meth-

odist Church 75th Anniversary banquet to be held on Satur-

day, November 18th, 2017 at 6:00pm. You’ll enjoy an ele-

gant evening filled with decadent food, a silent auction, 

fellowship and more. This adult only event will be held at 

Fogle Hall and tickets are $42 per person.  

 

Cheverly UMC hopes to see you, your neighbors, your 

family, and your friends at these and other events very 

soon. Meet us in the sanctuary as we honor 75 years of ‘the 

church in the heart of the community, with the community 

in its heart’, and consider how to find our way back to God 

while encouraging those around us to do the same.  

 



Leaf Collection or Leaf Mulching 
Every season has its beauty and specific tasks that must be per-

formed by your department of public works.  During the warm sum-

mer days, plans were made for the fall to plant trees, fix some of the 

flower beds, repair some sidewalks and prepare the equipment for 

the year’s leaf vacuuming collection efforts. Somewhere in this 

newsletter you will find the leaf collection schedule. This is the time 

when the Town’s crews will be in your area so that you can be ready 

to rake your leaves to the curb. 

 

The leaf collection schedule is by no means perfect.  Despite the yearly adjustments; the 

leaf collection crews cannot be at all places at the same time or when the leaves decide 

to fall. Some years the best scheduled plan for collection is too early, others times a little late; the leaves have 

yet to share their falling schedule with anyone. Nevertheless, if raked to the curb, bagged and/or containerized 

they will be collected. Now as you know and value, the Town of Cheverly can arguably be construed as 

unique within Prince Georges County.  It is an eyesore to have the Town littered with bagged leaf at the curb 

prior to the scheduled Monday collection.  Although it can be considered a violation of the Town’s code this 

practice makes the Town look shabby over the weekend when the town has prospective buyers and visitors. 

Please keep the bagged leaves on your property until Sunday night. 

On the other hand this might be the year that you can help with nature’s perfect cycle. How about letting the 

trees and your lawn clippings come together to “self-fertilize?”  Why not take your mower or ask the service 

that mows your lawn to run the mower over your leaves from north to south and from east to west? The mix-

ture of nitrogen rich grass particles mixed with the carbon rich leaves that have fallen on your lawn make the 

best combination for you lawn and for the environment. 

 

But you don’t have to take just my words on this matter; read this excerpt: 

ñRaking and collecting leaves every autumn is a tradition with-

out scientific basis.ò  

ñBased upon research at several uni-versities, the organic matter 

and nutrients from leaves mown into lawn areas has been proven to improve 

turf quality. At Michigan State, researchers set a rotary mower to cut at a height of 3 inches 

and then mowed an 18-inch-deep layer of leaves into test plots. Thatôs the equivalent of 450 

pounds of leaves per 1,000 square feet. The tests resulted in improved soil and healthy lawns 

with few remnant leaves visible the following spring.ò http://www.finegardening.com/improve

-your-soil-raking-less by Terry Ettinger. 

  

The Department of Public Works will be picking up falls raked leaves just 

like last year.  Once again residents will be provided with three ways to re-

move the leaves from the lawn:  1- bagged them in paper bags and leave by 

the curb for Monday’s yard waste collection; 2- place them in a container for Monday’s yard 

waste collection; 3- when your block is schedule for collection - rake them to the tree planting 

strip without blocking the sidewalk or allowing them to fall on the curbs and blocking the 

nearby storm drain.  

 

On the other hand: How about Nature’s cycle and mulching them? This could be year 

that we as a Town permit the cycle to continue and thereby doing our part in the restora-

tion and the nurturing of our piece of the earth. 

http://www.finegardening.com/improve-your-soil-raking-less
http://www.finegardening.com/improve-your-soil-raking-less


2017-2018 LEAF VACUUM SCHEDULE 
 

October 17-27  

ENTIRE TOWN  

 

October 31 

Monroe St. 6200-6202 

Laurel Ave. 3301-3407 

Lombard Ave. 6100-6205 

Montrose Road 6103-6136  

 

November 2 

63rd Avenue 2800-3010 

63rd Place 2800-2825 

Inwood St. 6300-6407 

64th Avenue 2800-2825  

Inwood St. 6100-6215 

 

November 3 

Cheverly Ave. 2200-2720 

Arbor St. 6100-6121 

Parkway  2400-2600 (even) 

Parkway Pl. 2701-2711 

Cheverly Circle #1-#27 

Cheverly Circle 6101-6105 

 

November 7 

Parkway 2405-2601 (odd) 

Wayne Pl. 2500-2541 

Cheverly Park Dr. 6200-6232 

Wayne Court 6200-6204 

Parkway 2203-2309 

Crestlawn Ave. 2300-2311 

 

November 9 

Belleview Ave. 2701-2719 

Forest Rd. 5901-6015 (odd) 

Lake Ave. 2700-2715 

Lake Ave. 2300-2510 

 

November 14 

Jutewood Ave. 1607 

Reed St. 6000-6012 (even) 

State St. 6000-6204 

61st Ave. 1700-1817 

62nd Ave. 1701-1815 

64th Ave. 1800-1816 

 

November 16 
63rd Avenue 3100-3142  

Joslyn Pl. 6300-6331 

63rd Pl. 3102-3127 

Cheverly Hills Ct. 3200-3220 

Jason St. 6301-6325 

 

 

November 17 

Cheverly Oaks Ct. 2900-2923 

Hillside Ave. 2800-3132 Oakton Way  6400-

6403 

Oak Forest Ct. 6500-6508 

Cedar St. 6500-6514 

Woodway Place 2802-2909 

64th Ave. 2900-2907 

 

November 28 

Hillside 3205-3211 

Maureen Ct. 6500-6509 

Oak St. 6501-6509 

Oak St. 6600-6604 (even) 

Oak St. 6601-6609 (odd) 

64th Ave. 3315,3321,3323 

 

November 30 

Forest Road 6405-6459 

Forest Road 6200-6212 (even) 

Forest Rd. 6101-6219(odd) 

Parkway 2805-3131 

 

December 1 

Belleview Ave. 2804-2815 

Belleview Ave. 3001-3500 

Medical Terrace 5901-5905 

Cheverly Ave. 2800-3510 (even) 

Cheverly Ave. 2801-3411 (odd) 

 

December 5 

Forest Rd. 5900-6010 (even) 

Greenleaf Rd. 5700-5812 (even) 

Greenleaf Ct. 

Hawthorne St. 6000-6025 

Inwood St. 6006-6031 

 

December 7   

Inwood St. 5600-5615 

Jason St. 5600-5716 

Lockwood Rd. 5600-5907 

Kilmer St. 6000-6021 

Lake Ave. 3001-3122 

 

 
 



December 8 

Landover Rd. 5611-6005 (odd) 

Monroe St. 5625-5627 (odd) 

Monroe St. 5702-5714 

Newton St. 5518-5614 (even) 

Newton St. 5700-5809 

Quincy St. 5543-5545 (odd) 

57th Ave. 3501-3507 (odd) 

58th Pl. 3600-3605 

 

 

 

December 12 

57th Ave. 2500-2607 

Carlyle St. 5703-5835 

Crest Ave. 2500-2824 

Dewey St. 5800-5841 

Crest Ave. 3000-3215 

Tremont Ave. 2900-3307 

 

December 14 

Euclid St. 5700-5735 

Forest Rd. 5700-5721 

Greenleaf Road 5601-5625 

Greenleaf Road 5701-5809 (odd) 

Hawthorne St. 5600-5622 

56th Pl. 2902-2907 

 

December 15 

Benton Rd. 5900-5901 

Belleview Ave. 2300-2358 (even) 

Belleview Ave. 2301-2351 (odd) 

Euclid St. 5901-6012 

 

December 19 

59th Avenue 2410-2421 

59th Place 2400-2433 

Valleyway 2400-2800 

 

December 21 

Laurel Avenue 2800-3141 

Kilmer St. 6100-6220 

62nd Place One Way Alley 

Landover Rd. 6101-6205 (odd) 

 

 

END OF 1ST COMPLETE CYCLE OF TOWN 
 

December 22 

Monroe St. 6200-6202 

Laurel Ave. 3301-3407 

Lombard Ave. 6100-6205 

Montrose Road 6103-6136 

 

January 4 

63rd Avenue 2800-3010 

63rd Place 2800-2825 

Inwood St. 6300-6407 

Inwood St. 6100-6215 

64th Avenue 2800-2825  

  

January 5 
Cheverly Ave. 2200-2720 

Arbor St. 6100-6121 

Parkway  2400-2600 (even) 

Parkway Pl. 2701-2711 

Cheverly Circle #1-#27 

Cheverly Circle 6101-6105 

 

January 9 

Parkway 2405-2601 (odd) 

Wayne Pl. 2500-2541 

Cheverly Park Dr. 6200-6232 

Wayne Court 6200-6204 

Parkway 2203-2309 

Crestlawn Ave. 2300-2311 

  

January 11 
Belleview Ave. 2701-2719 

Forest Rd. 5901-6015 (odd) 

Lake Ave. 2700-2715 

Lake Ave. 2300-2510 

  

January 12 
Jutewood Ave. 1607 

Reed St. 6000-6012 (even) 

State St. 6000-6204 

61st Ave. 1700-1817 

62nd Ave. 1700-1815 

64th Ave. 1800-1816 

 

January 16 
63rd Avenue 3100-3142  

Joslyn Pl. 6300-6331 

63rd Pl. 3102-3127 

Cheverly Hills Ct. 3200-3220 

Jason St. 6301-6325 



January18 
Cheverly Oaks Ct. 2900-2923 

Hillside Ave. 2800-3132 Oakton Way  6400-

6403 

Oak Forest Ct. 6500-6508 

Cedar St. 6500-6514 

Woodway Place 2800-2909 

64th Ave. 2900-2907 

  

January 19 
Hillside 3205-3211 

Maureen Ct. 6500-6509 

Oak St. 6501-6509 

Oak St. 6600-6604 (even) 

Oak St. 6601-6609 (odd) 

64th Ave. 3315,3321,3323 

  

January 23 

Forest Road 6405-6459 

Forest Road 6200-6212 (even) 

Forest Rd. 6101-6219 (odd) 

Parkway 2805-3131  

  

 

 

January 25 

Belleview Ave. 2804-2815 

Belleview Ave. 3001-3500 

Medical Terrace 5901-5905 

Cheverly Ave. 2800-3510 (even) 

Cheverly Ave. 2801-3411 (odd) 

  

January 26 
Forest Rd. 5900-6010 (even) 

Greenleaf Rd. 5700-5812 (even) 

Greenleaf Ct. 

Hawthorne St. 6000-6025 

Inwood St. 6006-6031 

  

January 30 

Inwood St. 5600-5615 

Jason St. 5600-5716 

Lockwood Rd. 5600-5907 

Kilmer St. 6000-6021 

Lake Ave. 3001-3122 

  

February 1 

Landover Rd. 5611-6005 (odd) 

Monroe St. 5625-5627 (odd) 

Monroe St. 5702-5714 

Newton St. 5518-5614 (even) 

Newton St. 5700-5809 

Quincy St. 5543-5545 (odd) 

57th Ave. 3501-3507 (odd) 

58th Pl. 3600-3605 

  

February 2 

57th Ave. 2500-2607 

Carlyle St. 5703-5835 

Crest Ave. 2500-2824 

Dewey St. 5800-5841 

Crest Ave. 3000-3215 

Tremont Ave. 2900-3307 

   

February 6 
Euclid St. 5700-5735 

Forest Rd. 5700-5721 

Greenleaf Road 5601-5625 

Greenleaf Road 5701-5809 (odd) 

Hawthorne St. 5600-5622 

56th Pl. 2902-2907 

  

February 8 

Benton Rd. 5900-5901 

Belleview Ave. 2300-2358 (even) 

Belleview Ave. 2301-2351 (odd) 

Euclid St. 5901-6012 

  

  

February 9  

59th Avenue 2410-2421 

59th Place 2400-2433 

Valleyway 2400-2800 

  

  

February 13 

Laurel Avenue 2800-3141 

Kilmer St. 6100-6220 

62nd Place One Way Alley 

Landover Rd. 6101-6205 (odd) 

  

 

END OF 2ND COMPLETE CYCLE OF TOWN 

 

February 15-24 Entire Town 



CHEVERLY WEBSITE   cheverly-md.gov 
 

You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 

town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 

Council pages of the website. 

 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward1@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward2@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward3@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward4@cheverly-md.gov 

coundilmemberward5@cheverly-md.gov 

councilmemberward6@cheverly-md.gov 

Cheverly Newsletter 

October 2017 

Mayor:  Mike Callahan   301-772-3197 

Ward 1:  Laila Riazi    202-258-6167 

Ward 2:  Robert Julian Ivey  301-254-0139 

Ward 3:  RJ Eldridge                 301-773-7828 

Ward 4:  Maurielle Stewart  240-688-0589 

Ward 5:   Jenny Garcia  240-604-1081 

Ward 6:  Elizabeth MacKenzie 202-744-8913 

Email contact links at the website 

 

Town Offices: (Mon-Fri, 9AM-5PM) 

Administration      301-773-8360 

Police Admin     301-341-1055 

Police Admin Evening   301-789-5090 

Code Enforcement     240-770-7647 

Photo Enforcement    240-770-7641 

Public Works (M-F: 7:30-4)    301-773-2666 

Maryland Relay     711 

FAX       301-773-0173 

If you need a Police Officer call:   301-352-1200 

WEB SITE: www.cheverly-md.gov  

Email “Contact The Town” button at the Website  
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, 

religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation..  If you are 

a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish 

to participate in Town activities or programs, please contact the Town 

Office at 773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at   1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 
Thur Oct 12 8:00 PM     TOWN MEETING 

Mon Oct 09 Columbus Day - Offices Closed 

Thur Oct 26 7:30 PM     WORKSESSION   

Tues Oct 28  8:00 PM      REC Council Meeting 

Sat Oct 28  11:15 AM   Parade (Gast Park) 

 Oct 28  11:30 AM   HALLOWEEN PARTY

  

 

COMMUINTY EVENT SCHEDULE  
 

 Safe Transaction! 

 Street Lights in Cheverly! 

 Progressive Cheverly: Oct. 5th @ 7pm, Forum on Fair     

Elections in Maryland. 

 Cheverly Scouts: Haunted Hike, Oct. 28th @ 6pm. 

 American Legion: POW/Mia Flag Raising, 108 Music Se-

ries, New Year’s Black & White Ball, & much more! 

 Infrastructure Committee: Monthly Meeting, Oct 1st @ 

7:30pm. 

 Cheverly Village: What’s it Worth? 

 Woman’s Club: Meeting, Nov. 13th @ 7pm. 

 Spellman PTA: PTA Meeting, Monster Mash Family Dance, 

& 5k Turkey Trot! 

 St. Ambrose: Bible Study, Potluck Brunch, Women’s Bible 

Study & Halloween Family Fun Night! 

 Garden Club: Meeting, Oct. 16th @ 6:30pm. 

 CUMC: 75th Anniversary, Nov. 18th @ 6:00pm. 

 Leaf Collection Reminder! 


